Cavendish Energy Committee November 9, 2016 Meeting

Minutes

Present: Rich Svec, Peter LaBelle, Dan Sullivan, Karen Wilson, Cheryl Leiner

Peter called meeting to order at 12:05 p.m. Minutes of last meeting were approved.

Update on Solar Array: Up and running well. The Website is not showing the appropriate amount of production. Jerry Morten of ResTec was contacted. Solectria had replaced inverter parts which appeared to have resulted in the loss of the total production history. Both Peter and GMP have all monthly data on record.

Using Credits:

- 1. Water Treatment Plant: Purchase of industrial grade dehumidifiers will be considered in the Spring of 2017.
- 2. Town Office: HB has been selected to install three Heat Pumps based on a low bid of \$ 12,860. One unit will be installed in the Clerk's office; one will be installed in the Town Manager's office, with

the third being installed in the conference room. The money to purchase the three units will come from the Office Renovation Fund. The request for the above will be presented to the Select Board for a vote on Monday, November 14.

Update on Ascutney Area Sustainability
Collaborative: The members are presently putting in place a Mission Statement and Goals of the organization. The next major focus is the launch of Weatherize Upper Valley in January 2017. Our next presentation will be a presentation from AASC to the Select Board. Dan has volunteered to present information on weatherization to local churches. Meeting was adjourned at 1:05 p.m.